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April 28, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:
With this letter I am transmitting the proviso report in response to Ordinance 16984, Section 34, P1, and Section 31, P1, created jointly by the Department of Judicial Administration (DJA) and the Superior Court (Court).  The proviso required “a comprehensive review by the Superior Court and the Department of Judicial Administration of their fees and policies regarding fee reduction or waiver based upon ability to pay”.
Superior Court and DJA formed an Ad Hoc Fees Proviso Committee (Committee), chaired by Presiding Judge Richard McDermott, to complete the work required by the proviso.  The Committee completed a comprehensive review of the Superior Court and DJA fees, and of the policies regarding fee reduction/waiver, and the result of that work is described in this report.  
The Court and DJA have found the proviso work to be a very valuable and timely exercise, particularly as it relates to review of the King County Code for fee-related updates.  As described in this report, there are many updates necessary to code language, and this proviso provided the invitation and opportunity to complete this work.  The ordinance implementing these code changes is attached for Council review and approval.  In addition, a new state court rule was adopted by the Washington Supreme Court relating to fee waivers, General Rule 34, so the work assigned by the proviso very much complemented the work necessary to implement the new rule and forms mandated by the rule.  The Court and DJA used this opportunity to overhaul and update the web-based and in-person information available to Clerk and Court customers related to fee waivers.
Please contact Barbara Miner, Director of the Department of Judicial Administration, at 
206-296-2910, should you have any questions or need more information about this report.  

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
The Honorable Richard McDermott, Presiding Judge, King County Superior Court

Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer, King County Superior Court

Barbara Miner, Director, Department of Judicial Administration
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)
Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, PSB
